

Newsletter: 2

15<sup>th</sup> September 2017

# Headteacher's Message

It is lovely to see all the children settling back into school. The uniforms look so smart and the school is looking fabulous. I love popping into lessons and seeing the children engaged and enjoying their learning. As we reach the end of week 2, I can tell this is going to be a great year. What a fantastic start everyone, well done!

#### The front office

For your safety and security their will only be one family allowed into the foyer at a time. This allows you to have confidential conversations with our office staff and ensures the security of the school. We are aware that at busy periods, this can mean waiting outside for a while. Please bear with us. Visitors to the school will now be asked to show photo ID, please do not be offended if asked, it is to ensure the safety and security of the children.

### **New Pupils**

We have had a number of new pupils join us over the last two weeks. I am very proud of the way your children have supported the new pupils in settling in. I hope that all new pupils enjoy learning at Lime Academy Parnwell as we continue to grow and develop.

# **Swimming**

Year 5 began their swimming lessons this week. It was a very successful start, they seemed to really enjoy the experience. Thank you to all the parents who have made donations towards the travel costs for swimming. Every little donation really does help, Thank you.

# McMillan Coffee Morning...

Jane Guest

Mrs Sarah Cullen Headteacher





